20073-13-075

# MINUTES OF THE AUCKLAND HOME BIRTH ASSOCIATION COMMITTEE MEETING

# HELD AT LINDA I'S ON 15TH NOVEMBER 1988

PRESENT:

Heather Morrison, Karen I, Brenda, Ian, Linda I, Joan, Glenda A,

Linda McK.

APOLOGIES:

Mary H. Marjet, Barbara.

MINUTES:

That these be accepted as correct - Brenda/Linda M.

MATTERS ARISING:

1/ Badges - Coloured badge stickers have been received from Sue Matthews, but they look too big. Perhaps they could be made into

key rings. Linda M to follow up.

2/ Home Birth Week - Three Kings Plaza. A great deal of interest. - Pakuranga - moderate interest - to be followed up with at stall

at the Community Festival, Pakuranga.

3/ Mileage Claim - Article being written for Herald by Peter?

Letter read out from S. Mandino to D.O.H. Wellington.

4/ Picnic - Nice Day, Good venue, Not many folk. Next picnic to be on same day & venue as Teddy Bears Picnic.

## **CORRESPONDENCE:**

## INWARD

1/ Annie Mortifield - Any D.M.W. in Rotorua? - Yes Jan Clausan.

2/ Suzanne Abdale - Offer of help to Committee.

3/ Nelson H.B.A. - Article on Bronwyn Pelvin doing H.B. without Doctor's sanction.

4/ Heather Mahmir - Nelson - On "Mothers".

5/ Newsletters - Lots of newsletters returned - Waikato H.B.A only want 2 newsletters.

6/ Dr M Odent - 10/12/88 in Auckland - 9-4.30pm "Childbirth - A Turning Point"

7/ N.Z. Playcentre Federation - Their remit for D. Caygill.

8/ Auckland Treaty Action Coalition - Giving us their field of work.

9/ "Health"- A Prescription for change.

# TREASURERS REPORT: \$154.00

"The Aunties" - Home Birth Week.

Gladstone Education Committee - H B Week. \$ 66.00

\$186.40 NZ Post - Postage Newsletter.

Rank Xerox - Quarterly Photocopying. \$387.27

Pakuranga Community & Cutural Centre - Stall.

Midwives Negotiating Fund \$183.24 O/D General Funds \$4765.35

That the Treasurers Report be accepted - Ian/Brenda.

GENERAL BUSINESS: Wendy Savage - coming to NZ in mid Dec. National Council of Women supporting her appointment to 0 & G Chair. Also Midwives College supporting her. We need to voice our support.

> Research Project through Lotteries Board has been sent in. 5th year students also do research projects. Proposal needs to go in before end of year. Suggestions are Cost effectiveness, P.N.D., Brenda to follow up.

#### PLEASE NOTE

NEXT MEETING:

December 13th 1988 at Marjets - 131 Haverstock Rd.